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a much larger percentage of the overall build of 802 than 801 overall and started with much less installed 

by FMEL before 2020. We have had more opportunity to build 802 differently and the strategy of deferring 

the outfitting work until we have finished the build of Glen Sannox creates the scope to avoid the extensive 

re-work encountered on Glen Sannox. 

Consistently over the past 18 months, we have set out that Glen Sannox has been a complex design and 

engineering challenge, made harder by many legacy issues with the past, administration, and pandemic 

impacts. 

We have also set out that 802 will be a delivery challenge, well planned, with contractors engaged and the 

opportunity to complete the build more efficiently. We have established a strong delivery team 

experienced in building second in class vessels and focused on outperforming the first build. 

The forecast cost to complete is now set at a 'not to exceed maximum of £150m' and due to some cascade 

impacts from Glen Sannox, our target delivery has moved to no later than September '25. We have already 

proved we can do many things better on 802 than on Glen Sannox and we aim to complete 802 at a stretch 

target below £140m and up to 3 months earlier than the September '25 deadline. 

As discussed in your visit last week, 23 rd February, we will provide a fuller quarterly update at the end of 

next month. 

Yours sincerely, 

David Tydeman 

Chief Executive Officer 
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